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softwareCabinet ministers will have "decision-making powers",
according to Leo Varadkar. He said the amended Cabinet Manual,
which was the centre of a row between the Government and Fianna
Fáil, which alleged he and his government were seeking to stack the
cabinet with their supporters, would in fact ensure ministers were
held to account. "The Cabinet Manual is not about control, the
Cabinet Manual is about accountability," he said, speaking at a
government event in Dublin. "The Cabinet Manual has been written to
ensure that the Cabinet, the Cabinet Office and the Cabinet
Secretariat, other than the Taoiseach and Tanaiste, are accountable
to the people and the Dáil." Varadkar also said the Government was
setting up a new Cabinet Policy Committee to scrutinise policy. He
said its members would be drawn from the nine Government
departments and be chaired by the Deputy Taoiseach. He added that
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"decision-making powers", as they were known, would be allocated to
the Cabinet secretaries in charge of each department. Fianna Fáil
leader Micheál Martin hit out at the Taoiseach's comments, saying
the Cabinet manual could not be used to make a "reality show" of
the cabinet. The Fine Gael leader was responding to the publication
of Cabinet vetting guidelines for the first time, but pledged to
impose tougher rules on the appointment of ministerial advisers.
The new rules will see advisers who had previously been employed by
former ministers in Government departments as well as from the EU
and UK, face tighter vetting procedures. Mr Martin said that
"decision-making powers" suggested that ministers would be able to
"decide on their own business", but the man who is Taoiseach,
Minister for Finance and Minister for Public Expenditure and Reform
and the Ministers to whom he reports, would be responsible. "That
is not decision-making powers, that is nonsense," he told RTÉ's
Morning Ireland. "We have about 20 people in the Cabinet who have
an accountability to members of the Dáil, to their electorate, to
the people of Ireland. They are accountable to the people of
Ireland. "When they vote in the
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